
USTRANSCOM Personal Property Advisory #20-0100A 

Date: 28 October 2020 

From: USTRANSCOM Defense Personal Property Program Management Office (DPMO), Scott 
AFB, IL 62225 

To: Military Service Headquarters Representatives, Worldwide Personal Property Shipping 

Offices (PPSO), Personal Property Processing Offices (PPPO), and DoD-Approved Personal 

Property Transportation Service Providers (TSP) 

Subject: Update to the 45 Day Extension of Peak Season Rates for the 2020 Rate Cycle 

1. This advisory corrects 20-0100 with regards to the TDL build as outlined in paragraph 3 of 

the original advisory.

2. IAW the 400NG and International Tender, USTRANSCOM extends the effective period of 
rates by 45 days to modify the rate filing period.

3. For shipments with a requested pickup date of 1 October through 14 November 2020 at the 
time the shipment was accepted by the TSP, TSPs Peak Rates will replace their Non-Peak Rates. 
Below are the requirements for the Peak Rate extension: 

3.1. Shipments booked on 18 Jun 2020 or later: While DPS has been updated to account for 

the rate extension, TSPs should verify their Peak Rate is posted for shipments awarded 

with a requested pickup date of 1 Oct – 14 Nov. 

3.2. Shipments booked “prior” to 18 Jun 2020: In order for the TSP’s Peak Rate to take 

effect, PPSO will be required to pullback/cancel shipment, return the TSP’s allocation, 

then rebook the shipment with the same TSP, if possible. 

3.3. Pickup Date: If a TSP is offered and accepts a shipment over a traffic channel and later 

negotiates with the customer a change in the pickup date that crosses into a new season, 

the TSP will move the shipment at the rates effective on the original requested pickup 

date at the time the shipment is offered and accepted by the TSP. 

4. IAW the above expansion of peak rates and the DTR Part IV, Chapter 403, rankings

for the 1 Oct-31 December Performance Period were accomplished using both peak rates

and non peak rates.  Specifically, for shipments with requested pickups between 1 Oct-14

Nov, DPS uses the latest CSS scores and peak rates to build the TDL.  For shipments with

requested pickups between 15 Nov- 31 Dec, DPS will use the latest CSS scores and non

peak rates to build the TDL.

The original advisory stated that non-peak rates would be used for the entire performance 

period, which did not happen as planned. 

5. This DOES NOT APPLY to local moves, Non-Temporary Storage- Retrograde shipments,

Direct Procurement Method, and One-Time Only shipments.

6. Any questions/concerns reference this advisory send an email to the Special Requirements

and Rates Team at: transcom.scott.tcj9.mbx.pp-billings@mail.mil.

7. This message was approved for release by the Deputy Director for Operations, Defense

Personal Property Program, (TCJ9-O).
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